
OKLAHOMA 

Uniform Building Code Commission 
Technical Code Review Committee 

Public Comment Form 

NOTE: This form and any attachments hereto are subject to the Oklahoma Open 
Records Act and may be disbursed, upon request, without further notice to the 
submitter. 

INSTRUCTIONS: 
1. Please type or print clearly. 
2. Form must be signed. Any forms that are not signed or filled out completely, may not 

be considered. 
3. Each requested change must be on a separate form. 
4. If the space to show the proposed change or supporting information is not big 

enough to show the entire change, write the words "See Attached" in the space 
provided and submit the change on a separate page. 

Contact Information: 

Name Cary Williamson 

Address PO Box 249 

City Ardmore 

Email Address cwilliamson@ardmorecity.org 

Code Change Information: 

State OK ----- Zip 73402 

Phone Number 580-221-2550 

Will this change increase the cost of construction? Yes D No [l] 
Which code needs to be revised? 2021 International Building Code 

Which section of the code needs to be revised? 

Section 3313-1 
----- Table ----- Figure ___ _ Page ___ _ 



Proposed Change: 
Show the proposed new, revised, or deleted text in Legislative format. Line through text 
to be deleted and underline text to be added or revised. 

3313.1 Where required: An approved water supply for fire protection, either temporary 
or permanent, shall be made available as soon as combustible building materials arrive 
on the site, on commencement of vertical combustible construction, and on installation 
of a standpipe system in buildings under construction, in accordance with Sections 
3313.2 through 3313.5. 

Exception: The fire code official is authorized to reduce the fire flow requirements or 
provide other water supply alternatives for isolated buildings or a group of buildings in 
rural areas or small communities where the development of full fire-flow requirements is 
impractical. 

Supporting Information: 
State the purpose and reason for the change and provide substantiation to support the 
proposed change. 

A very large portion of the State of Oklahoma is comprised of rural areas that are not 
served by an established water system. In those areas, the AHJ should be allowed to 
approve alternatives to satisfy fire protection requirements during construction. 

Send completed form to: 
Oklahoma Uniform Building Code Commission 

2401 N.W. 23 St, Ste 82, Oklahoma City, OK 73107 
Or email to Kathy.Hehnly@oubcc.ok.gov or Lindsay.Heinrichs@oubcc.ok.gov 


